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March 10, 2014

Mana Gardens LLC

Attn: Elisabeth Green

13-3376 Pahoa Kalapana Road

Pahoa, Hawaii 96778 L B o .

Forest Stewardship Project Proposal
Dear Ms. Green,

Thank you for your interest in the Hawaii Forest Stewardship Program (FSP) and the submission of a FSP
project proposal for your property, TMK No. (3) 1-3-009:023. The Forest Stewardship Advisory Committee
(FSAC) and the Division of Forestry and Wildlife reviewed your project proposal at FSAC meeting on
January 24, 2014 in Hilo, Hawaii. I am pleased to inform you that your project proposal was accepted and
you have been invited to development a FSP management plan. Your project has been approved for 50
percent cost-share assistance on the development of a FSP management plan not to exceed $3,500.00.

This letter does NOT constitute an award of funds. Once all contractual and fiscal documents are finalized
and approved, a purchase order will be issued for your project. If you proceed prior to*a*Notice to Proceed
(e.g.: issuance of a purchase order), the State will not be liable for work, contract costs, expenses, loss of
profits, reimbursements, or any damage whatsoever incurred by you or anyone you employee for this project.
As a reminder, payments from FSP are reimbursements eligible for distribution once your FSP management
plan has been approved. Additionally payments from the program may not equal more than 50 percent of
actual costs expended for the project. Please visit the following website for additional information on
becoming compliant with the State of Hawaii (www.vendors.ehawaii.gov/hee). ‘

The Division of Forestry and Wildlife would like to thank you for your interest in promoting restoration and
conservation of Hawaii’s forest resources. The Forest Stewardship Advisory Commnittee provided comments
for you to consider in the development of your management plan, which can be found included with this
letter. Please contact Irene Sprecher at (808) 587-4167 for additional information and to coordinate
implementation of your project.

Sincerely,

o 1

%J Lisa J. Hadway
Administrator, Division of Forestry and Wildlife
Department of Land and Natural Resources



